

City of Wainwright

Public Announcement

The City Council of the City of Wainwright, at their regular meeting held on March 08, 2021, addressed the last Declaration of Emergency Order 08-2021C issued on Feb. 16, 2021 and expired on March 08, 2021. It was determined not to continue the Declaration of Emergency Order.

The Council recognizes the State of Alaska Governor, issued Health advisories for all Alaskans. Governor has declared our State is in Response and Recovery mode.

Recall in March 2020, when COVID-19 was an imminent threat to our State in which the governor issued Mandates, our City took steps and issued Emergency Orders, to mitigate against the threat of COVID-19 in our community.

Then in November 2020, the State of Alaska Governor declared a Public Health Disaster in which Health Orders and Health Alerts replaced the Health Mandates, due to COVID-19 outbreak in Alaska. The City continued to revise the emergency orders to reflect the Health orders and Alerts, in order to keep our community safe.

In February, the State of Alaska governor has issued Health advisories that replaced the Health Orders and Alerts.

The City Council has determined there is no Emergency to declare at this time, as there are NO positive cases, the direction the State of Alaska is going, and that the Vaccine availability to all residents.

The City of Wainwright strongly recommends that Travelers, Critical Infrastructure businesses, and other businesses that have employees travel into Wainwright to follow the Testing Recommendations.

If you have any questions or need clarification, please contact Ronnie Morales, Office Manager at 763-2815.

Quyanakpak,

John Hopson Jr.,

Vice-Mayor

3/11/202/ Date